
Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

040 (T) of  2020     

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 11 February 2020 

Area:             Brisbane pilotage area 

Locality: Mooloolah River inner harbour 

Activity: Dredging Operations 

Mariners are advised that the cutter suction dredge 'Navua' and support work boats, will be 
undertaking dredging operations in the Mooloolah River inner harbour for approximately 6 weeks 
from 07 February 2020 until late March 2020, subject to change. Works throughout the period can be 
expected to oocur in daylight hours. 
 
A semi-submerged pipeline will extend from the dredge and along the western side of the channel to 
the beginning of the western breakwater and will be marked by yellow buoys with lights. Mariners are  
to be aware that submerged cables will extend across the channel whilst the drede is in operation. 
The dredge will exhibit day shapes and lights as required by the Collision Regulations, and the dredge 
master will maintain a listening watch on VHF channel 16. 
 
At night time the dredge will be secured to the pile moorings within the harbour. The floating pipeline 
will be secured and marked with flashing lights. 
 
Mariners should navigate with caution in the area and also remain mindful of their wash and the 
operational speed limit of 6 knots in the vicinity of anchored vessels. 
 
Any enquiries about the dredging operations can be directed to the dredge operations manager on 
0488 777 426. 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: 519(T) of 2019 
 
AUS charts affected: 235 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA94 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone: 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


